
Question on notice no. 147

Portfolio question number: SQ23-005334

2023-24 Supplementary Budget estimates

Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Committee, Infrastructure,
Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts Portfolio

Senator Bridget McKenzie: asked the Department of Infrastructure, Transport,
Regional Development, Communications and the Arts on 2 November 2023—

(1.How many regional airports have approached the Department for assistance
following the cessation of the Regional Airport Screening financial assistance?
2.Is the department aware of any other services, beyond Rex to and from Whyalla
Airport, that have ceased as a result of the Government's decision to end this
assistance?
3.Has the Department made a submission for MYEFO to request temporary financial
support for regional airports to manage the costs of implementing security screening
services until the White Paper is completed?
Answer —
Please find answer attached.
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Hansard Reference: Written (02 November 2023)

Topic: Regional Airport Screening financial assistance

Senator Bridget McKenzie asked:

1. How many regional airports have approached the Department for assistance following 
the cessation of the Regional Airport Screening financial assistance?
2. Is the department aware of any other services, beyond Rex to and from Whyalla Airport, 
that have ceased as a result of the Government’s decision to end this assistance?
3. Has the Department made a submission for MYEFO to request temporary financial 
support for regional airports to manage the costs of implementing security screening 
services until the White Paper is completed?

Answer:

Outside of the Aviation Green Paper consultation process, the Department of Infrastructure, 
Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts has not received 
correspondence from regional airports seeking assistance in relation to the Regional Airport 
Screening Infrastructure program following operational support funding concluding in 
November 2023. 

Submissions, except where authors have requested their submissions remain anonymous, 
are being published in tranches and can be found at www.infrastructure.gov.au/have-your-
say/aviation-green-paper.  


